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Board of Directors Meeting - Video Conference:

Regina (2205 Victoria Ave Board Room) - Saskatoon (510 Cynthia St. Room 140)

Saturday, May 7th, 2016
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Don Black
· Call to Order – 10:37 am

Role Call – Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chair), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Women’s Chair), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Don Black (President), Chad Schneider (Technical Chair), Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep – South), Devon Hack (RIC), Ashley Kosowan (Saskatoon Broomball League President), Marlie Chovin (Senior Ladies Rep – North), Albert Wollbaum (Regina Mixed League Rep), Shelley Schroeder (Estevan Rep), Denise Saxon (Estevan Rep).  
Absent: Don Heisler (Senior Men’s Chair), Alyssa Nostadt (Mixed Chair), Chad Hornung (Non-Contact Chair), Carly Schatz (Minor Girls Rep), Mixed League Rep – North.
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Motion: Ashley Kosowan/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting which was circulated last year.   
  Carried.
· Agenda

Motion: Ashley Kosowan/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the agenda as presented. 
 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address

- The SBA had another successful year.  We sent 3 teams to Jr Nationals (2 girls and 2 boys) and 2 teams (1 men’s, 1 women’s, no mixed) to Senior Nationals.    This year was the First Nation Winter Games.  We had 9 Bantam teams, 8 Midget teams and 8 Juvenile teams.  Overall the event was a success, the SBA provided the officials and the Draw master, there were no major issues, and the host group was great.  Each provincial event went very well, congratulations to all the host communities.  There was some information that came from the CBF meetings in Ontario.  Due to an incident in Quebec, all players and officials who attend Nationals in Quebec will have to wear half visors or full visors from now on.  It’s a Provincial Bylaw.  An official lost an eye in Broomball, so this will be enforced.  Don would like to also thank the SBA Executive for their work this past year, and all the volunteers.
3.
Committee Reports/Issues


 Senior

· Rachelle Raymond summarized what happened this past year from her report.  Congratulations to all the teams who participated and made the weekend run smoothly.  There were concerns that Estevan Ladies played four games on Friday but due to the draw format one team had to play like that.  This 2 day draw format needs to be addressed along with longer game times to help out with overtime issues.  Thanks to Carly Schatz for helping out with medal presentations.
· There were concerns brought up by the Estevan ladies team that they had to pay for all the banquet tickets for players on their rosters.  Why can’t it be like Mixed where you only have to pay for 10 for sure?  Also, our teams need to be supporting local tournaments vs out of province.  These tournaments will die if this continues to happen.  We need to keep our sport growing.

Minor
· Yvonne and Ray summarized the Minor programs for the year.  There were 4 Jr Boys teams, 6 Jr Girls teams, 4 Midget Boys teams, 4 Midget Girls teams, 3 Bantam girls’ teams and 1 Bantam Boys team.  There were 7 scheduled minor tournaments; one was cancelled due to warm weather.  3 teams were sent to Nationals, Bruno Axemen, Big River Crusaders and the Odessa Flames.  Also, with the FNWG, numbers would have gone up due to the 9 Bantam, 8 Midget and 8 Juvenile teams in that event as well.  

Mixed
· Alyssa was not available for this meeting.  Albert spoke to the mixed league in Regina.  There are 7 teams in Regina, may have another team next year.  Provincials this year had 12 teams.  Final was the Crazy Knights vs the Ice Devils.   
· Ashley Kosowan from the Saskatoon Broomball League said that they hope to have 5 mixed teams again next year.  We need to allot for overtime in the draw, so that the host doesn’t end up having to book so much extra ice to try and get rid of.  
· No team wanted to go to Nationals, hopefully next year we can confirm a team.

Non-Contact 

· Chad Hornung was not available for the meeting.  However he did send in a brief report.  The Non-Contact category only has 3 teams now; a couple of the teams are talking about joining the Contact division.  Congrats to the Primetimers for winning Provincials.  

Technical 

· Chad Schneider was not informed of any complaints this season on the Technical side.  However feels there should be stronger coach and officials training taking place in the province.   This could help with the inexperience in games when new officials are being put into a provincial event.

· The RIC is voted on by the officials and then put forward to the SBA Executive.  We need to set up a meeting with all the officials and have a discussion as to who they want as RIC and have a vote.  After this vote the RIC and the SBA Executive should sit down and create a 2-3 year contract for the officials.  The officials information should not be part of the bylaws, they should be a negotiated contract every couple to few years.  Don Black will help with the design of the contract as he’s had a lot of experience in this area.  

· Chad would like to be more involved, as he would like to see more things happening in this area.  


Officials

· Devon wasn’t at the beginning of the meeting so Albert spoke on behalf of the officials.  No issues overall from what he has seen.  He has been told by numerous tournaments that officials are the highest cost, and we need to make more of a collaborative effort in helping out these groups to keep costs down.  Especially for the Odessa tournament, the most expensive officials costs.  
· We do have a limited amount of officials and if anything more events for them to do in a row.  

· We need to build a better relationship with the RIC, so that all officials are contacted before any extra expenses occur with officials from other provinces.

· Larry needs to know who his north officials are, and that he should be contacting them all first before south and vice versa.

· More of a coordinated effort between North and South officials schedulers.
4.
Financial

· Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla Buell/Chad Schneider - To accept the 2017-2018 Sport Profile Application / Budget.   
Carried.


- Financial Report – is available at the office, all present had a copy.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes
· Any bylaw or rule changes need to be submitted by August 12th.  Any changes need to be sent to the membership 30 days prior to the AGM.  If you need the forms, they can be found on the website, or you can contact Stacey at the SBA office.  The SBA Executive will discuss a bylaw around the game forfeits at the Summer Planning Meeting.  
6.
CBF AGM Report – Don Black


Summary of discussions held at CBF AGM:

· The CBF AGM just made a note of the half visor rule (Provincial Bylaw) when attending Provincial or National events in Quebec.  Due to an injury that happened to an official during a broomball game.
7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports 
Juvenile National Report – Ray Bender (Alyssa absent from meeting) 
· Juvenile Nationals took place in Arnprior, Ontario. The Bruno Jr Axemen finished B Side Bronze, and Morley Sowa received 1st team all-star goalie and overall tournament MVP.  The 2 girl’s teams in attendance were the Big River Crusaders who finished B side silver and their player Erin Lafond received tournament MVP.  The Odessa Flames finished B Side fourth, and along with that received most sports minded team, and Josie Schwark got tournament MVP as well.  The facility was good and the banquet was good.  Juvenile Nationals in 2017 are in Estevan, SK.  
Senior National Report – Don Black & Ray Bender
· Senior Nationals were hosted in Owen Sound, Ontario this past April.  Saskatchewan sent a men’s team (Bruno Axemen) and a ladies team (Odessa Storm).  The Bruno Axemen finished B Side Silver.  Jeff Basset received 2nd team all-star forward, Nathan Salmon received 2nd team all-star defense and Adam Olchowski received tournament MVP.  The Odessa Storm finished 4th, and were awarded the Most Sports Minded team.  Julie Fallis received 1st team all-star and tournament MVP.  Rogers televised the event, which helped make the event successful for the host.  There is a new Champion in the men’s division.
· Winners of the 2016 Nationals in Mixed, Men’s and Women’s will be named team Canada at Worlds.  Their fees will be paid by CBF.  

· Non-Contact Women’s division was brought up again at the CBF AGM.  They are not considered a B side event, they would be provincial champions.  The contact champion would be the team to go to Worlds and be ranked as Champion.  

· In all categories by 2018 all coaches going to Provincials or Nationals will need to have their BTC evaluations done to be fully certified.  If so many years pass, then it lapses and coaches will need to retake their BTC courses.  

· It was asked that if SK sends a contact and non-contact women’s team, would there be funding to assist the team going, as they would be a separate champ.  There was discussion to see if the category would split it 70/30 like the Jr category does.  Right now the Senior category runs at a substantial deficit, so discussion would need to take place for sure.  No funding for the second team does make the decision to not attend Nationals that much easier.  
8.   Gold Broom – Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond

· Ice is booked for next year.  The event is February 3-5, 2017.  The 2016 event made money.   Full event for women’s and men’s was short 2 teams.  Minnesota teams won both categories, and said they would be back and bring other teams with them.  Rules were looked at better this year.  It’s great to see this event continuing to run!  Mixed was on the table again, but in order to hold it we need 4 teams.  Due to the low interest it was not added to the draw for 2017 ice times.  
9.
Calendar of Events

Provincials 2017 applicants:


Midget – Odessa


Juvenile/Bantam – Big River, Aberdeen, Debden


Senior/Non-Contact – Humboldt 


Mixed – Maple Creek/Gull Lake, Odessa


Midget Provincials will be held in Odessa – Feb 17-19, 2017


Juvenile/Bantam Provincials will be held in Aberdeen – Feb. 24-26, 2017


Senior/Non-Contact Provincials will be held in Humboldt/Lanigan – March 3-5, 2017


Mixed Provincials will be held in Maple Creek/Gull Lake – March 10-12, 2017
Motion: Shelley Schroeder/Rachelle Raymond - To accept all locations selected this year for Provincials by the SBA Board of Directors.    
Carried.

· It was brought up to discuss the North and South selections for Provincials.  Due to more north teams being available to host, it would be wise to suggest getting rid of the north and south, and back to locations.  
10.
Sask Sport Policies (5):  Must be approved by board and implemented into SBA policies.

1. Discipline & Complaints Policy & Flowchart

2. Appeal Policy & Flowchart

3. Alternative Dispute Resolution Policy

4. Code of Conduct Policy

5. Conflict of Interest Policy

Motion: Ashley Kosowan/Rachelle Raymond - To accept all 5 policies as a whole, as distributed to the Board of Directors.    
Carried.

11. 
New Business:
· Worlds – Don Black

· Don spoke about the current registrations coming in for the World Broomball Championships.  We currently have 22 teams registered and the CBF will be registering their 3 National champs making the total 25.  The teams are spread across all divisions, with the Mixed likely having the most teams.  We expect the teams to continue to come in over the summer.  

· We are beginning to push the Volunteer page, with a stronger emphasis on this area late summer into the fall.  
· The SBA has hired a summer student to help Stacey with Sponsorship and Fundraising initiatives along with prep for the fall season of Broomball.  

· A question was asked if the Helmet rule applies at worlds.  Don explained that no the helmet rule will not be implemented at Worlds due to not being able to regulate that rule for all countries.  Also, the IFBA are in charge of the rules.
· Juvenile Nationals - Estevan
· Estevan has been confirmed the host for the 2017 Jr Nationals.
· They have a confirmed hotel sponsor.  Once the summer games are over they will focus heavily on sponsorship and fundraising.  They are on the right track.
· Midget Trophies
· There has been discussion around getting trophies for the midget division.  A group donated trophies last year to the event, but it had the year on it and it’s not able to add a base to it.  
· The SBA will purchase trophies for the Midget category that look similar to the trophies in the Juvenile category.

· Senior Teams Attending Local tournaments

· There are a lot of teams that are choosing to go out of province for tournament vs attending local events.  We need to be supporting our own tournaments, or the sport will begin to die.

· Criminal Record Checks 

· Due to the delay in Criminal record checks, we are asking that coaches get the checks done early.  The SBA will hold them for a year from the time they are printed.  Some are taking up to 120 days to come back.  The SBA and CBF allowed coaches to still coach without the official document, this will not be happening this year, so please make sure to do this in enough time!

· BTC Course


· The SBA will be hosting a BTC course this fall.  Dates will likely be after the World event.  We need 8 people to hold the clinic and depending on where the number of people comes from will decide the host location.  

· Also, evaluations will need to start being done.  As of 2018 you must be fully certified BTC to coach at Nationals, so anyone who has been trained will need to start moving on this.  If you have any questions, contact Stacey at the office.
· Stacey will contact Roderick Sanderson who was interested in a clinic in La Ronge.

· Sask Sport AGM – June 11th – Don Black and Shelley Schroeder will be attending for Broomball
· 2016 SBA Awards – Nominations?  (Deadline was May 1st)

· Nominations for 2015 are:
· Female Athlete – Steph Knoll, Chalayn Johnson, Amber Wollbaum, Angie Heisler
· Male Athlete – Dawson Bender
· Team of the Year – Debden Sr Roadrunners, Crazy Knights, Bruno Primetimers, Bruno Jr Axemen
· Hall of Fame – Derek Heisler
· Volunteer of the Year – Shelley Schroeder
· Service Award – Les Fraser, Patti & Joe Schlechter 
· Community Award –  No nominations
· The committee chose:

· Female Athlete – Chalyan Johnson - Debden
· Male Athlete – Dawson Bender
· Team of the Year (2 Winners) - Debden Sr Roadrunners & Bruno Jr Axemen
· Hall of Fame – Derek Heisler
· Volunteer of the Year – Shelley Schroeder
· Service Award (2 Winners) – Les Fraser & Patti & Joe Schlechter
· Community Award – No Nominations 
11. Site of AGM

· The AGM will be held in Saskatoon on September 17 at 2205 Victoria Ave, Regina.  The awards night will also be hosted that evening.  No host for the awards night yet.  Any interested groups to contact Stacey.  
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Shelley Schroeder – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.
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